

Town of Groveland

Summer/Fall 2025

Supervisor: William Devine

Deputy Supervisor:Sandra Bean

Additional Board Members:
Amy Hunter
John Macauley
William Przysinda III

Town Board meetings
Held on the second
Thursday of the month at
9:00 a.m. at the Town
Hall, 4955 Aten Road. All
meetings are open
meetings, and the public
is encouraged to attend.

Town Clerk/Collector office hours:

Monday, Tuesday and Thursday
from 9am-4pm
Wednesday 12pm-4pm
Friday 9am-1pm
After hour appointments can be
scheduled when necessary

585-243-1750 ext 100 office 585-243-3810 fax www.grovelandny.org

Groveland Supervisor

As we head into the end of summer and beginning of fall, it is a great time to appreciate our great Town. I hope everyone has been able to soak in all that Groveland has to offer whether it is the local community events held by the fire department and churches or utilizing our recently updated playground and Ambuscade park/pavilion.

A few items I would like to touch upon:

Water District #1

The Town has been notified that Morsch Pipeline will begin the water project work mid October. For the residents that will be receiving water from this project there will be a meeting on Wednesday, October 22nd from 5-7. This will be for the permits to be signed and for the residents to ask any questions they might have.

The Planning and Zoning Boards are each looking to fill one vacancy. The Planning Board meets on the fourth Monday of every month at 7:30PM. The Zoning Board meets on an as needed basis on the third Monday at 7:00PM. Neither board meets in December.

If you are interested in being a part of the Groveland Planning or Zoning Board, please contact the Town Clerk's office for details at either (585)243-1750 ext. 100 or by email at

townclerk@grovelandny.org

Water fill station is available here at the Town hall \$0.25 for 50 gallons of water.

William Devine Town Supervisor

Groveland Town Clerk/Tax Collector

Hello from the Groveland Town Clerk's Office.....

Many people are traveling with their fur babies during the summer and early fall. I recommend taking a picture of your

The Livingston County website (www.livingstoncounty.us) has a lot of good resources for the elderly in the county. Once on the website if you click on the "Departments" link and can find link "Aging, Office for the". A link for "Activities and events" and other helpful links can be found there.

Recycling and Transfer Station

Warner Road open on Wednesdays 4:30P.M. - 7:00P.M. and Saturdays 9:00A.M. - 1:00P.M. Residency stickers are \$45.00 and punch cards are available at the Town Clerk's office for \$20.00 (subject to change)

Seniors!

Limited...Meet and greet with other seniors every 2nd Wednesday at the Groveland Federated Parish for a 11:30 luncheon.

Contact the Parish for more info or to be placed on the Parish newsletter via email @ 60c.dennison@gmail.com

Geneseo-Groveland Emergency Food Pantry

More than ever Needed!!!
Please consider donating to the food pantry. So many of our neighbors are in need and the pantry is bare.

We have a drop box in the town hall or can be taken directly to:

The Presbyterian Church 31 Center Street Geneseo

Contact Oliver Bickel, 585-991-8220

dog's license and rabies certificate on your phone and having it with you while traveling with your dog as a preventative measure in case your animal comes in contact with another animal that may have been exposed to rabies. Remember, dogs over 4 months of age are to be licensed in the town. Stop by and see Keitha or I if you have any questions regarding licensing your dog.

The town clerk's office is the central hub for town government. A lot of information may be acquired on the town's website at www.grovelandny.org. Should you have any questions regarding the website or how to find something on the website, please call us. We are here to help.

Use of the Geneseo Transfer Station is allowed by Town of Groveland residents only if you have purchased the necessary annual residency sticker. You must purchase the sticker at the Town of Groveland Clerk's office for \$45.00 annually. There is a punch card for disposal of garbage as well that can be purchased here at our office for a \$20.00 fee for 20 punches on the card. The transfer station has a price list for cost/punches of items to dispose of. This is also available for review on the town's website. Our office is open Monday through Friday but our office hours vary, please check the website or call to ensure we are here before stopping by. We do our best to keep all office hours and unexpected closures updated on both the website and phone; however, if you do need after business hours, please contact the office and we can work something out. I am also available by email for questions at townclerk@grovelandny.org.

My best to all, Kimberly Burgess Town Clerk/ Tax Collector (585)243-1750 ext. 100

Groveland Highway Department

I would like to take the time to thank the highway employees for the great job they did maintaining safe roads this past winter. The town has had many complements. A big thank you for those that worked cleaning up after the flood. A reminder to home owners: if you feel there is a problem with the ditching in your area, please do not take it upon yourself to try to divert the water. Let the highway department come and check it out. Please be mindful of those working on the road, slow down, go around, pay attention, especially to the road side mower.

Thank you to the community for your patients as we continue to work.

Feel free to contact me at 585-549-6460 with any questions or concerns.

Tanner Harvey Highway Superintendent

Groveland Code Office

Mount Morris Pop-up Pantry
15 E State Street, the old SaveA-Lot Building. The next pop up
event will be September 16th,
2025 starting at 10am and
going until the food is gone.
To volunteer or for more
information call 607-793-5522
or email sally.ressue@DOR.org

Visit our Town Website at www.grovelandny.org to stay up to date on any and all happenings, as well as various meetings and projects.

Our office receives information from the Veterans One-Stop Center. There is a satellite office in Mt. Morris at 7 Murray Hill Drive. There are a lot of social opportunities held in Livingston County for veterans through this office and can be found at: www.vocwny.org . The events can be found if you scroll to the bottom of their home page and click on the link "Joseph P. Dwyer Peer Support Program" then the link "See what we're up to next!" and then click on "Livingston" to see the events that will take place. You can also sign up for their newsletter at that site. Other resources can be found at www.livcovets.com or at www.livingstoncountyny.gov under the departments tab look for "Veteran Services"

Greetings from the Code Office. I hope everyone is handling the wet spring/early summer, and dry summer weather well. Here is some basic information about building permits:
-Building permits are required for sheds/outbuildings that are 144 square foot or larger. Zoning applications may be required for smaller buildings to make sure lot coverage is not exceeding allowable amounts.

-In the Town of Groveland, the minimum square footage of a single-story house is 900 square feet. Anything below that square footage would require an area variance to be filed for and approved.

-Permits are required for interior work done that includes changes with plumbing and/or electric.

The Town website has a lot of information regarding Zoning and Planning. If you do not find the information you are looking for there, please feel free to contact me or my office. It would be better to know specifications before performing any work than risk getting fined for improper work done or work without permits.

Remember to keep checking smoke and CO detectors regularly. Ron Maxwell

Code Enforcement Officer

Groveland Assessor

I hope everyone is enjoying their summer! Another year is almost complete and with that the final roll is now available. A hard copy is available at the town offices but can also be viewed online at: www.livingstoncounty.us/1573/2025-assessmen-rolls.

This upcoming year will also mark four years since the last town wide reassessment and I will be working on that throughout the summer and fall. Additional information about the revaluation process can be found at the Livingston County website within the Real Property tab under Reassessment. If you have questions about the revaluation process, please feel free to give me a call at 243-1750 Ex. 108 or by email at assessor@grovelandny.org. Carlton Maxwell- Sole Assessor

Groveland Fire Department

We held our election of officers in April.

President: Ron Niedermaier Vice President: Steve Teeter Treasurer: Patti Johnston Secretary: Ted Linsner

Line Officers:

Chief: Kevin Niedermaier Assistant Chief: Tanner Harvey

Captain: Shane Sweazy

We have had 79 calls so far this year ranging from controlled burns, motor vehicle accidents, house fires, and pumping details just to name a few.

Now to let you know what is going on at the ball field (7428 Groveland Hill Road). We are making improvements now that we

Lake View Cemetery has burial plots for sale. They are \$600 per plot.

Contact Joe Snyder for prices and plot location 585-335-9820

have the playground in place. It has been a wet pieve of property over the years so we are tiling it from the basketball court to the road. We have put a new basketball back board and rim up, and have also added two soccer goals. We have ordered material to put up a picnic pavilion. We would like to thank the community for their support both with their labor and monetary support during our upgrades.

We are always inviting new members into the department. You can get an application from any member or stop in at 7428 Groveland Station Road where our meetings are held on the second Tuesday of the month at 7:00PM.

FIGHT the BITE

Protect against mosquitoes They Need Water to BREED

- Remove used tires from your property
- Turn over wading pools and wheelbarrows
- Keep swimming pools properly chlorinated
- Dump water from children's plastic toys
- Repair holes in screens

Be Safe & Be Kind!